



S.U.A.N.A.

April 12, 2014

ASC Meeting Minutes

150 N. Yucca Dr. Rm. #18, Mesquite, NV

Table of Contents:

Opening	2
Motion to Accept Minutes	2
Roll Call	2-3
Excused Absences	2
Officers	2
Subcommittee Chairs	2
GSRs	3
Other Attendees	3
Representation Statistics	3
Reports	4-10
Officers	4
Subcommittee Chairs	5
Groups	9
Break	11
Open Forum	11
Old Business	12-13
Motion #1 – Outreach Budget	12
Motion #2 – Secretary Reimbursement	12
Motion #3 - \$1000 to Region 51	13
New Business	14
Motion #1 – Drop “RCM 3”	14
Motion #2 – Adopt an Area Logo	14
Motion #3 – Change Account Signer	14
Announcements	15
Action Items	16
Next Area Meeting	16
Closing	16



GSRs / Alt-GSRs:

- Basic Text Study*
GSR: ~~Scottie H.~~ Alt: Thomas B
- Circle of Hope*
GSR: Shane H. Alt: --?--
- Circle of Circles*
GSR: vacant Alt: vacant
- Cope Without Dope*
GSR: --?-- Alt: --?--
- Dopeless Hope Fiends*
GSR: ~~Dennis~~ Alt: --?--
- Hope Without Dope*
GSR: ~~Michael B~~ Alt: --?--
- Hurricane's Higher Power*
GSR: Joe H. Alt: --?--
- Hurricane Meeting (Sunday)*
GSR: Christine R. Alt: --?--
- Kiss Meeting*
GSR: ~~Tyson J.~~ Alt: --?--
- Live and Let Live*
GSR: ~~Kim~~ Alt: --?--
- Living Clean*
GSR: ~~Baron W.~~ Alt: --?--
- Living in the Moment*
GSR: ~~Catie W.~~ Alt: Virginia
- Living Clean; The Journey Continues*
GSR: ~~Rosemary~~ Alt: ~~Dave~~
- ★ *Men's Meeting*
GSR: ~~Steve P.~~ Alt: Paul T.
- Men's Spiritual Meeting*
GSR: Rick R. Alt: --?--
- Mesquite Meeting*
GSR: Sam G. Alt: --?--
- NA Rox*
GSR: Jerry C. Alt: --?--]
- ★ *Newcomer's Meeting*
GSR: ~~Cory S.~~ Alt: (Mikey N rep)
- Recovery NA Rainbow*
GSR: Aidan A. Alt: ~~Jeffery~~
- Sunday Night; Love and Light (Salina)*
GSR: ~~Brandina~~ Alt: --?--]
- Sunday Night Candlelight*
GSR: Lisa G. Alt: --?--
- We Unite on Tuesday Night*
GSR: Brittani T. Alt: Mikey N.

Additional Attendees:

Mary M Treasurer Circle of Sisters Representing

Group Representation Stats:

Total Number of Groups in Area:	22
*Number of Groups NOT Represented for Voting	9
Number of Groups Represented for Voting	13
Simple Majority	7
Two-Thirds Majority	9

*Cope Without Dope, Dopeless Hope Fiends, Hope Without Dope, KISS Mtg, Live and Let Live, Living Clean, Living in the Moment, Living Clean; The Journey Continues, Sunday Night; Love and Light



REPORTS

In consideration of format and clarity, some paraphrasing may have been applied to reports and/or discussion. Original reports are on file, and available upon request. If no written report was received, Secretary notes on verbal reports will not be included in place thereof, but will be kept on file.

Officer Reports:

- Chairperson [Carolyn O.]

Not required as per SUANA Guidelines

- Vice-Chair [JonG.]

Not required as per SUANA Guidelines

- Recording Secretary [DJR]

Hi, SUANA!

Just a reminder about the attendance sheet... Please make sure you sign it (just initial if you're already on the list and no changes need to be made. Remember, as a not-for profit status, we are required to denote who holds what positions on the committee and committee member attendance. It will also help me get a handle on who is who, and what positions of service they are in.

Also - please remember the new email specifically for Area Secretary business. This for all reports and or other documents you want to get to me.

The address is: SUANA.Secretary@gmail.com

If you have flyers for upcoming events, or other SUANA-related documents that you would like attached to the minutes, email a copy to me, or hand it in with your report(s) and I will scan it in to be included.

Thank you, again, for the opportunity to serve.

ILS, DJ R.

- Alt-Secretary [Aidan A.]

No report required

- Treasurer [Mikey N.]

Hello everyone, hope everyone has a lucky day today in MESQUITE!!! So here is what our money is doing for us. I made the changes to the Dept of Commerce website and removed Joe H. as a principal, and replaced his with Jon G. that cost us 15 buck. I sent TWO checks of 1000 each to Region 51 for donation and they recieved and cashed them! woohoo!! I renewed the Infowest site for the next year and that was 111.00. we had deposited 289.42 and our new balance is 3738.32. So some info on the area... We have not been able to get the new alt treasure onto the account as a bank signer so there are just three currently. There are some issues that I will discuss in Open forum. Also I had a chance to talk to the accountant about our old account and new tax information. First is the dissolving the old corp. i will need to get ahold of all former principals and have them sign a document for that to be final. 2nd is the current tax bill. We will have to file a 990 or 990ez and have it filed to the IRS by May 15th. This will cost about 250 bucks or so. after we have the first year filed, we most like won't need to pay an accountant for filing, just online filing. There is a possibility we MIGHT have to file for the SUANA account also. I'll know more about that also. I'm going to motion for 350 for the 2013 filing and cost. Also I turned paperwork over to the AD-HOC committee for the audit for my first year of service. They can let you know how that went Thanks for allowing me to be of service



Date	Description	Income	Check #	Expense	Balance
	Previous Balance				\$5,594.69
3/10/2014	Transfer to Literature			20.00	
3/10/2014	Deposited Cash from Literature	289.42			
3/12/2014	Utah Corp Change			15.00	
3/20/2014	Region 51 Donation		1006	1,000.00	
3/20/2014	Region 51 Donation		1007	1,000.00	
3/31/2014	Interest Paid	0.21			
4/8/2014	Infowest		1008	110.00	
4/8/2014	Infowest (Card)			1.00	

Previous Balance \$5,594.69
 Income \$ 289.63
 Sub Totals \$5,884.32
Expenses \$2,146.00
 Current Balance \$3,738.32

Alt-Treasurer [Tyson H.]

No report necessary this month.

First RCM [Tom]

The Regional Entertainment position has been filled. Money held back for that committee is active once again.

Men's Spiritual Breakfast is June 1 – Texas Station

\$5,000 was sent to World for a donation

WSDL Hosting was tabled

Due to GRS Assembly, there is nothing else to report at this time.

Tom D / Wade R

Second RCM [Wade R.]

See above.

Third RCM [Mikey B]

No report necessary this month.

Alt-RCM

Position vacant (?)



Standing Subcommittee & Ad-Hoc Reports

Hospitals and Institutions (H&I) [Dave D.]

April Report 4-12-14

Meeting opened at 6pm on 4-11-14.

Old Business:

- Antony from Kanab was contacted for a report for his service in H&I.
- Turning Leaf and Steps Recovery was discussed

New Business:

- Vote for Lit at KKCB failed
- Vote for Lit at Horizon passed

Goals

Get with PI for discussion on out-patient / in-patient treatment facilities.

Find panel leaders for Falcon Ridge and Youth Detention

Public Information (PI) [Kaycee L.]

Hello Family,

My name is Kaycee and I am an addict. I want to start off this month by saying thank you to our web servant, Christine. She is doing a phenomenal job! We now have an up-to-date downloadable/printable schedule, the typos and error have been corrected and she is working with SUACNA to make a PayPal account for the convention registration, online. As well as ensuring that the bill is being sent where it needs to go and making sure we stay up and running.

As a committee, we had a great discussion about changing the Area Phone-Line from a pre-paid Verizon phone to Google Voice. Some of the advantages that we have found are, it's FREE, it will ring more phones, and more addicts will be able to be helped. I want to thank DJ R for handling the phone line last month and Jeffery S for stepping up and taking it this month.

Thankfully, schedules were delivered by DJ R last month. It was reported that this is truly a job for someone that knows the St. George Area. Starting this month, Jillisa L and Jenn H will be taking over this position. The two of these ladies will make an excellent team. I thank DJ R. for all she does for this committee and I am excited to welcome our newer members into service.

This committee participated in an event for our Recovery community on March 15th. We were asked a few days before the event and, with the help of Jeff G, for providing the literature, Christine R and DJ R we were able to participate and Carry the Message of Narcotics Anonymous to our Community. We also spoke with a few new treatment centers that wanted to know more. Our presence was felt and appreciated by the folks who made the event happen.

Last month, I had decided to try something different. We want to provide schedule to ALL groups. I will send the list around again, if the line next to your group name is blank, please place the number of schedules your groups NEEDS during the month on it. I made the announcement that GSR's needed to see me after the meeting several times and, most of you, received your schedules after Area. There were a few meetings that went without your schedules last as a result of not picking them up. I REALLY don't want to see that happen again! I'll just say this, ALL GSR's...PLEASE SEE ME AFTER THE MEETING TO PICK UP YOUR SCHEDULES!!

Thank you for allowing me to be of service!

Kaycee L.

Entertainment [Kharlee M.]

The entertainment committee will be having a meeting on April 18 6pm @ SWC. We are excited to get this going.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service.



☑ Literature [Jeff G.]

I sold \$691.00 in literature.
Thanks for allowing me to serve,
Jeff G.

☑ Convention (SUACNA) [Mikey B. "OG"]

Hey, Everyone!

SUACNA is coming along nicely. We are starting on executive meetings every 2 weeks. The next meeting will be April 27, at 9:00am, at the Lexington on Bluff. If you would like to get involved or want to know more about the particulars – show up!

The new Pay Pal account for merchandise has a balance of \$849.45 as of April 10, 2014 and that will be transferred on Mon. the 14th to the SUACNA account. The SUACNA account has a balance of \$5,488.13 as of April 12 (today).

Minutes from last SUACNA meeting (April 6)

Committee Report

Good morning, everyone,

As if you didn't know, it's April and that means we are getting pretty close to the convention (about 2 ½ months). I would like to see everyone have a check list at all of the committee meetings and we should all help each other be aware of the things we need to accomplish in the following weeks. I am adding to the list that I have as I go, but I am sure there are things I am forgetting so please help me out too.

I realize that there are issues about Lil Miss SUACNA but let's not forget what an awesome job Bryson did on it and lets also try to approach any discussions in our committee meetings with love and tolerance and remember that the majority of any discussion and/or changes that may take place with this fund raiser are most probably any future committee's concern.

Anyway, I love you guys and I feel very confident that this committee and SUACNAQ VII are doing a fabulous job and are right on track for an amazing convention.

In Loving Service,

Mikey B. (ogeezy)

April 6

Check list

1. Projectors
2. Slide show for Banquet / Meeting
3. Registration / Merchandise PayPal accounts, are they separated?
4. All flights and rooms arranged and coordinated
5. Transportation for speakers and guests
6. Place for smokers, arranged / Tents and shade
7. Newcomer sheets??? Who's handling them?
8. Has CI reached out to all facilities and rehabs?
9. Banner, books
10. Have readings for meetings been updated to SUACNA VII?
11. Decide who is leading which meetings

Balance: \$5,488.13

Love you guys,
Mikey B "OG"



Outreach [Jerry C.]

We had a short meeting Sunday April 5, at 10:15am in the South West Center. In attendance was Mikey N., Joey B., Bryson L., and Jerry C. The Cedar City meetings appointed a committee to put on events to attract members of NA to be of service. Cedar City is struggling to fill service positions and carry a clear message of NA in their meetings. It was discussed in the meeting, that the Outreach committee will support this event committee in Cedar City in any way they need. The event committee will be having another meeting in the near future and Outreach will be in attendance.

The Monday night KISS meeting in St. George is struggling, as well as a few others in our area. I talked the GSR of KISS and discussed possibly putting together another struggling meeting event. We also discussed changing the format and time of the meeting to gain more support. No decisions were made, just discussion. Do we let the struggling meetings dissolve or is it time for another struggling meeting event? These questions will be discussed at our next meeting.

Thanks for letting me help out,

Jerry C.

Treasurer Audit Ad-Hoc Committee

We went over the Zion Bank and US Bank accounts and no discrepancies were noted.

Tom D

Mike B

Group Reports

= No written report – independent of representation for voting

= Written report received – independent of representation for voting

	<u>Days</u>	<u>Time</u>	<u>Place</u>	<u>Avg. Att.</u>	<u>Newcomers</u>	<u>Area Donation</u>
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Basic Text Study Scottie H. / Thomas B						
	M	8pm	KKCB 1067 S. Main, Cedar City	20	?	\$0
All positions are filled; self-supporting.						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Circle of Hope Shane H.						
	M,W	8pm	Slick Rock Park St. George	40	3	\$180.20
Meeting has moved to the Slick Rock Park at 8:00pm every Monday and Wednesday.						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Circle of Sisters Mary M. (Representing)						
	Sat.	10am	Dixie Alano Club 559 N. 1060 E, St. George	20	2	\$0
We are self-supporting, although we might have the rent being raised to \$17 @ the club as of May 1 st . We are in need of financial support, a GSR, and we will be having a group fundraiser in July. More will be revealed.						
<input type="checkbox"/> Cope Without Dope Antony G. (?)						
	Th	6:30pm	Legion Hut North of Hospital, Kanab	-	-	\$0
Absent – No representation / No Report						



<input type="checkbox"/> Dopeless Hope Fiends (?)						
Sun.	8pm	KKCB 1067 S. Main, Cedar City	-	-	\$0	
Absent – No representation / No Report						
<input type="checkbox"/> Hope Without Dope (?)						
Th	8pm	KKCB 1067 S. Main, Cedar City	-	-	\$0	
Absent – No representation / No Report						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Hurricane's Higher Power Joe H.						
Th	7pm	Hurricane Museum	-	-	\$0	
Thursday night carried its group's conscience to Region 51 CAR/CAT Assembly in Vegas. We appreciate those who come out of their way to attend the 7pm Hurricane meeting. We make rent.						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Hurricane Meeting Christine R.						
Sun	8pm	Hurricane Museum	12	2	\$0	
Meeting is growing, and fully self-supporting. We're doing great! 😊						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Mesquite Meeting Sam G. / John B						
Sun / W,F	1:30pm / 8pm	150 N. Yucca Dr. Rm #18 Mesquite, NV Park on Willow St. side	5	3	\$0	
Group is a non-smoking, handicapped accessible location and is a lit study. Sunday is It Works – How and Why study. Wed is Living Clean study. Friday is Just For Today Study. Average attendance is 5, and we have seen 2 newcomers. Spirituality is at an all-time high. Group starts and ends on time and makes an effort to leave the room as we found it, There has been discussion and we have decided to look for a new location to meet and we will give updates as the happen. Group has many needs at this time, but we're just going to keep showing up and try to stay out of the way and let our HPs do their thing. Thanks for letting me serve. John B. Alt-GSR						
<input type="checkbox"/> KISS Meeting Tysen J.						
M	6pm	Dixie Alano Club 559 North 1060 East St.George	-	-	\$0	
Absent – No Representation / No Report						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Live and Let Live Susan R						
Fr	8pm	KKCB 1067 S. Main, Cedar City	25	?	\$0	
All positions are filled. Self-supporting. No prudent reserve yet.						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Living in the Moment Catie / Virginia						
Th	6pm	Dixie Alano Club 559 North 1060 East St.George	14	3	\$1.00	
Meeting is doing well. Needs more support. All positions are filled.						
<input type="checkbox"/> Living Clean Baron W.						
W	8pm	KKCB 1067 S. Main, Cedar City	-	-	\$0	
Meeting is doing well!						



<input type="checkbox"/> Living Clean; The Journey Continues Rosemary J. / Dave J.						
T	6pm	Dixie Alano Club 559 North 1060 East St. George	-	-	\$0	
Absent – No Representation / No Report						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Men's Meeting Steve P. / Paul T.						
Sat	10am	Dixie Alano Club 559 North 1060 East St. George	11	1	\$6.50	
Always need more men. Rent is current. Self-supporting.						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Men's Spiritual Meeting Rick R.						
Sun	10am	Dixie Alano Club 559 North 1060 East St. George	8	0	\$10	
Meeting is self-supporting. No newcomers.						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> NA Rox Jerry C.						
M-F	Noon	Dixie Alano Club 559 N. 1060 E., St. George	15	20	\$0	
Meeting is self-supporting; rent is current, and all positions are filled. Thanks for letting me help out. Jerry C.						
<input type="checkbox"/> Newcomer's Meeting Cory S.						
F	7:30pm	Southwest Center 474 West 200 North Rm 208 – St. George	-	-	\$0	
GSR Absent – Otherwise Represented / No Report						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Recovery NA Rainbow Aidan A. / Jeffery						
W	6pm	Dixie Alano Club 559 N. 1060 E., St. George	12	4	\$0	
We are growing steadily and have received such great feedback from everyone who attends. We are self-supporting and looking forward to donating to Area very soon. All positions are filled. Thank you, Aidan A.						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Sunday Night Candlelight Lisa G.						
Sun	6pm	Dixie Alano Club 559 N 1060 E St. George	35	10	\$13.52	
Meeting is self-supporting and doing well. We will be holding our annual Easter egg hunt at the Cottonwood Cove Park (Green Valley) on 4/20/14 at 12:30pm. All are invited, and please bring your children.						
<input type="checkbox"/> Sunday Night – Love & Light (?)						
Sun	6pm	Dixie Alano Club 559 N 1060 E, St. George	-	-	\$0	
Absent – No Representation / No Report						
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> We Unite on Tuesday Night Brittani T / Mikey N						
T	8:45pm	Grace Episcopal Church 1072 E. 900 S.	7	2	\$11	
Meeting is self-supporting, but we could use some support – please announce in announcements. All positions are filled.						



BREAK

3:22pm – 3:32pm

Reopened with Serenity Prayer

OPEN FORUM

**The discussions that follow are, at times, paraphrased. I try to get everything I can, but will miss some, especially if I'm the one talking and answering questions! ☺*

Mikey N.

Alt. Treasurer is a signer on the account – worried about having the name and social security on the acct. – 12th of April, taxes are due on the 15th. Probably won't know until next Area. We have 3 signers – Treasurer, Alt, and Chair. If we don't change the 3 signers to someone else, we'll have to get an Alt.Treasurer.

Mikey B

Little Miss SUACNA – there were apparently some issues that happened that some people were not ok with.

Jon G.

The Nut Shot

Lisa G

Anytime that I announced that event, we announced that it was an adult event

Mikey B

Just wanted to invite anyone who has an opinion to come to the next SUACNA meeting

Jon G.

Any more on the Cedar City meetings thinking of withdrawing from SUANA?

Thomas B

We're actually going to try to help out by getting a committee involved in helping to get people more involved and keep them involved

Jon G.

Make sure to let us know how we can help

Carolyn O.

Special call out to Christine for all of her hard work on the webpage

DJ R

Brought up about SUANA having its own logo

General Discussion

Going back to the groups to decide if we want to do that, as it will require a Guideline Change to include it as part of our legal documents. See Motions in *New Business*

Carolyn O.

General Discussion

We need a Guideline Change to correct 3 RCMs and an Alt to 2 RCMs and an Alt. See Motions.



OLD BUSINESS

Motion #1

Maker: Jerry C

Seconded: Mike B "OG"

Motion: Set the annual budget for Outreach subcommittee at \$1,000

Intent: For workshops, fundraisers, supplies, and transportation.

Discussion

**Missed some of this discussion as I was looking stuff up.*

Joe R.: We never solidified budgets

Michael N.: They (subcommittee chairs) were to bring requests for funds under a "Gentlemen's Agreement"

Wade: What's the money for?

Jerry C.: Travel, putting on fundraisers [etc.]

Kelly C.: Can we grant a smaller amount and see what happens with it?

Steve P.: Do you need a budget if you still come to ask for money?

Jerry C.: It's in the Guidelines

Aidan A.: Can we just vote on this and move on?

For: 11 **Against:** - **Abstain:** 1 **Out of Order:**

MOTION PASSED

Motion #2

Maker: Kaycee L.

Seconded: Aidan A.

Motion: To be reimbursed \$63.53 for printing costs of schedules

Intent: To be reimbursed for costs incurred in the course of supplying meetings and the community with NA schedules.

For: **Against:** **Abstain:** **Out of Order:** X

Out of Order:

Funding for this purpose is already a standing (pre-approved) motion.

Motion #2

Maker: DJ R.

Seconded: Aidan A.

Motion: To be reimbursed \$9.97 for a file box to organize secretarial documents and supplies

Intent: To improve organization, access and efficiency of ASC material and records. (ie., the "box of stuff" from the storage unit.

For: 12 **Against:** 0 **Abstain:** 0 **Out of Order:**

MOTION PASSED



[Open discussion concerning Regional donation issues...]

(Paraphrasing may be applied)

Joe R. Once Area's costs are covered, the donation goes uphill to Region 51.

Aidan A. I couldn't hear that.

Joe R. [Reiterated]

Michael N. Concerning "arbitrary amounts"... as Treasurer, I've been the one requesting the amounts, as I have an idea of where we were last year and what costs / incomes we have. They aren't necessarily pre-determined. 4,600- \$3,600 with the amount I requested this time. [?] I know that we have taxes coming up. I feel that a set amount would be difficult to determine and follow through, as our situations change and needs change.

Jon G. Can we just take a monthly amount that we take up each time?

Lisa So, instead of pre-determining an amount, can we simply determine a date, without saying an amount?

Joe R. I withdraw the original motion.

Mike B. "OG" Don't forget that we have SUACNA amounts.

Motion #3

Maker: Mikey N.

Seconded: Christine R.

Motion: Donate \$1,000.00 to Region 51

Intent: To flow the money up the Service Structure.

For: 13 Against: 0 Abstain: 0 Out of Order: _____

MOTION PASSED

[Open Discussion...]

Mikey N. We do have the money in the account at this time.

Joe R. So, we're going to do quarterly donations to Area.

DJ R. Wouldn't that require a Guideline Amendment?

Carolyn O. Yes, so it's have to go back to the groups

Wade Yes.

Lisa How do we want to pay it then?

Kelly C. Quarterly

Mikey N. Every 4 months would be best, 3x a year.

Jon G. This will be going back to groups as a **Guideline Amendment**

Mikey N. Best put in Article XIV: Financial Management; Section 3

Joe R. I'll re-write it. [and bring next month]



NEW BUSINESS

Motion #1

Maker: Paul T

Seconded: Sam G.

Motion: To drop the RCM 3 position so Guidelines would change to read RCM 1, RCM 2, and Alternate RCM

Intent: Only have 2 voting positions in Region 51, so RCM 3 is not needed

Guideline change required

GOES BACK TO GROUPS

Motion #2

Maker: DJ R.

Seconded: Joe

Motion: To adopt an Area logo for the Southern Utah Area via a logo contest

Intent: To promote a sense of unity in our Area's fellowship – to be used on letterhead, correspondence, flyers, T-shirts, etc.

Guideline change required

GOES BACK TO GROUPS

Motion #3

Maker: Mikey N

Seconded: Shane H.

Motion: Amend Guideline Article 14, Section 4-D to read "Regional Committee Member 1".

Intent: To have one point of accountability and designated signer on account.

Guideline change required

GOES BACK TO GROUPS

*NOTE: Mikey N. noted that the rent for today's Area Business Meeting was paid.



ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- Carolyn O. – Flyer for **“The Ties That Bind Together We Can”**
 SUACNA Fundraiser
 (Regretfully, I am unable to scan at the current time - waiting on a part for printer – will be back up and running my next ASC Business Meeting).
“We Can Live and Enjoy Love Like Other People Do”
 DATE: Saturday May 10, 2014
 TIME: 12:00pm to 5:00pm
 PLACE: Cottonwood Cove Park
 1027 South Dixie Drive, St.George, UT 84770
 Schedule:
 12:00- 1:00pm: Football, Frisbee, Fellowshiping
 1:00 – 2:00pm: Box Lunch Social
 (Bring a prepared lunch for 2 to be auctioned off)
 2:00 – 3:30pm: Mr. & Mrs. Speakers
 3:30 – 4:00pm: Pie Eating Contest
 4:00 – 5:00pm: Pie in the Eye
 (Bid on which SUACNA Committee Member you would want to throw a pie in their eye).
 REMEMBER: This is a fundraiser for SUACNA VII’s Convention
 However, no addict will be turned away.
 For more information, contact Bryson L at 435-705-9517 or
 Carolyn O. at 435-272-7437

- Mary M. – **SUACNA VII Hotels & Hospitality**
 Request for groups to assist with the Hospitality Suite
[\[Attachment: “SUACNA Help for Hospitality” \(scanned last month\)\]](#)

- Christine – **New Stuff on Webpage**
 Meetings that are in need of support will be listed, as will open positions

- Mary M. – **Circle of Sisters**
 Our group needs to fill a GSR and Alt-GSR position. Please announce at your groups.

- Kaycee L. – **PI Subcommittee**
 Next meeting: May 6; 5pm @ the Alano Club
 Get your schedules after this meeting!

- Mikey B. – **SUACNA**
 Next meeting: April 27th; 9am @ the Lexington Hotel Lobby

- Dave D. – **H&I**
 Next meeting: May 9th; 6pm @ the SW Center

- Kharlee M. – **Entertainment**
 Next meeting: April 18th; 6pm @ SW Center

- Jerry C. – **Outreach**
 Next meeting to be announced

